Newtown Babe Ruth Softball Monthly Meeting                     6/09/2010

In Attendance: Wendy Merrick, Scott Beals, Peter Muckell, Allan Linden, Chris Silvaggi,           Pat Reilly, Staci Nicholson, Ed Dimartino, Len Calbo

Financial Report: Staci N.

-Continue to have approx $21,000 in checking, $18,000 in money market accounts(refer to  statements for details

-taxes have been completed and filed by accountant

-umpire fees paid, checks will be available for picnic fees - tents, DJ

-continue to have outstanding sponsors - Fred has list and will contact for payment

-expenditure - construction for dugouts at the NMS field is to begin tomorrow by Silvestri Fencing.  Cost will be $7000.

President’s Report - Stacia L.

-Pictures are completed.  Order was placed yesterday for >90 picture orders and will be ready tomorrow.  To be handed out at picnic.  There has been a rash of emails from people who forgot to place orders. Decided to have 1 more deadline and reorder.  Will send email notification as well as announce at picnic Sat. Pictures were a Travel fund raiser

-There will be a survey for coaches on umpires.  There have been multiple complaints at the U10 level from umpires, parents and coaches.  Sorting through to figure out the real problem.  May need more umpire training.  Coaches and parents should not question umpire calls.

Operations  - Allan

-Kathleen Mulligan has coordinated the picnic.  Pizza ordered, tents to be delivered on Friday b/w 11 & 1pm.  P&R setting up generator, tables and benches.  Parking may be challenging due to the construction at Dickinson Park. Fred indicates there are 5 pick up times for the pizza - volunteers have been scheduled for these pick ups.

-trophies have been ordered, parent survey will be handed out

- P&R will work to remove garbage and take care of fields until 3pm.

- NHS softball team is playing in the State championship game on Saturday night, DeLuca Field, 7pm

-Privacy screen is in and should be installed by P&R at NMS; Liberty field privacy screen is missing -P&R has been notified.

-Poison ivy is persistent problem at NMS batting cage, and at Middle Gate school field

-working with the Wicked for field time -offered Reed field -waiting for response

-batting cage lock needs to be replaced

-attempt to collect equipment box keys at picnic.

- U8 wanted to play an extra week -okayed by Allan  - no objections

General feedback

 _season seemed short, not enough practices, make up practices as much as games

Need a combination of scrimmages/practices

-equipment - smaller batting helmets worked out very well

                    -need more variety of sizes for catcher’s gear

                    - may not need visors at Student level - they don’t seem to wear them

2010 Travel
-U12 and U10 travel teams have been playing and U10 Blue team to begin after the picnic

-U12 -going very well, travel banner looks very good - fund raising for banner was very successful;  1st tournament went well

-Tie-dye t-shirts for all travel players all 10's will be blue: sponsor for gold = DVP technology, and blue = My Place Restaurant; 12's will be yellow with sponsor = Newtown Hardware

U10 - 1st tournament was a good learning experience

Next tournament will be in Southington for both teams

Next month’s meeting will be to determine format for Fall Ball

Need to consider a better mix of training and games.

The Student division will be divided into U6 = 5 and 6 year olds; U8 = 7 and 8 year olds

